NEWSLETTER

GSM-MEDITERRANEAN JUNE
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ARRIVALS

I’m incredibly grateful for the arrival of
this summer’s AlMers who have come to
serve with RKR. | am especially excited
for the arrival of Kathleen who has come
to help with GSM! We’re also grateful for
Noel, a passionate young man from
Massachusetts studying abroad, who’s
actively involved in campus ministry. His
classmate in the blue was baptized in the
name of Jesus in one of our services!

LIFE GROUPS

| have had the opportunity to oversee a life
group on Monday nights. | am so grateful for
b e the many guests and university students that
' £ 7 have been attending. | have also been blessed

oy to visit other life groups and translate for
Kathleen during the times she was asked to
minister.

RKR

What a blessing it is and has been to a part
of RKR. GOD is equipping laborers to go out
into the field and hungry laborers are being
exposed to the needs and burden of Europe.
This summer’s participants have been
outstanding, and what a blessing it has been
to be able to help teach. We were also
blessed to have our Europe regional
directors Bro. and Sis. Harrod teach a
session, where they shared their burden and
vision for the Europe region.




BAPTISMS

| am so grateful for the continued souls
that are being added to the churches
here in Barcelona. | am also so grateful
for two students who were baptized and
filled with the Holy Spirit. One student
being a contact from France that
Kathleen made while in the U.S. and
another study abroad student who is in
the same program as Noel!

BIBLE STUDIES AND IPC

I’m so thankful to have Kathleen with me
teaching Bible studies with new contacts
we’ve made this past semester. I’'m so
grateful for the way God continues to
open doors for connection and growth.
I’ve also been continuing to serve at IPC,
helping with translation and supporting
however | can.

TRIP TO FRANCE

One of the best parts of being part of the
RKR Training Center is seeing God connect
people with the places and purposes He’s
preparing them for. | was honored to join
Kathleen on a trip to France, where she
met with the missionaries and felt a clear
sense of confirmation about her next
steps. It was a beautiful sight to see!

— DOWNTIME
Things have been busy lately, but in the
best way possible. One new habit I’'ve
enjoyed is setting aside time to goon a
hike once a month and it’s become
something | really look forward to. It’s
been a refreshing way to slow down,
reflect, and reset for both body and soul.
Here’s a picture from the top of one of
my recent adventures!

Thank you for your continued giving, prayers and support!
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